
 

For Immediate Release 

July 16, 2024 

Parts of Kemp and Call Field Intersection to be Closed  
 

Wichita Falls, Texas- On Tuesday, July 16th, beginning at 7:00 PM the right-hand lane of Eastbound 

traffic on Call Field will be closed at Kemp Blvd, in front of Stripes. The right-hand turn lane onto 

Kemp Blvd will remain open. The left-hand lane will remain open to traffic.  

Just East of Kemp Blvd, the two right-hand lanes of Midwestern Pkwy will be closed in front of On 

the Border. The Westbound lanes will not be affected. 

The lane closure will allow City Water Distribution crews to repair a water main break safely. 

The Eastbound lanes will reopen as soon as repairs are completed. 
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